In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · S.A.V.E. and Child Abuse Workshops
- · Banner INB Navigation and Budget Training
- · Internet Connection Concerns

General Announcements

- · Informational meeting on Istanbul trip Sept. 22
- · Give Blood Tuesday, September 13, 2011!
- · AU Dance Theater Auditions
- · The Kate Weare Dance Company
- · Want to volunteer.. .lead... be involved?
- · Study Abroad Information Session
- · Cannon Event: Leave No Trace Hike
- · Get Your AU Discount Card!
- · HON 131 Still Needs Your Bottles!
- · Enter to Win a \$50 Gift Card to the Bookstore!
- · Soundings: Create Online Surveys
- · NY Times Newspaper Subscription Now Available
- · Name the New Student Gallery!
- · Get a Yearbook!
- · AU ITS Helpdesk Fall 2011 Prize Winners
- · Classic Movie: 'Twelve O'Clock High(1949)

What's Happening?

More Events...

S.A.V.E. and Child Abuse Workshops

In order to meet NYS Education Department requirements for certification, all education major and minor students must attend a Safe Schools Against Violence In Education (SAVE) Workshop and a Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop.

The Division of Education will offer these workshops as follows:

Safe Schools Against Violence in Education (SAVE) Workshop: Mon., Oct. 10 & Wed., Oct. 12, 2011 from 11:20 a.m.-12:35 p.m. - 227 Myers Hall (must attend both days to complete workshop).

Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop: Monday, Nov. 28, 2011 - 4:10-6:50 p.m. - 228 Myers Hall

Please note: This is the only time these workshops will be offered this semester. If you are an education major or minor student who is graduating in December but haven't attended these workshops yet please attend. The Division of Education cannot recommend you for certification until you complete both workshops.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

Banner INB Navigation and Budget Training

We are offering a new date for a joint training session of Banner INB Navigation followed by Banner budget training. This training session will be in The Training Center located in the left wing of Susan Howell Hall.

Joint Nav and Budget session will be held on:

Friday, Sept 16 at 1:20 p.m.

Attending Navigation is a pre-requisite for any access to Banner INB (including budgets). If you are planning on attending this session, please contact Denise Kirschner at #2602 or kirschdj@alfred.edu by Wednesday, Sept. 14. A joint session will take approximately 2 hours to complete.

If you would like to access your specific budget information during budget training, you will need to register for class by Sept. 14 and indicate that you will also be attending budget training.

Submitted by: Denise Kirschner

back to top Send Email Reminder

Internet Connection Concerns

ITS is aware that the available Internet bandwidth has become saturated and that students are having great difficulty connecting to resources off campus. As a result, we are fast-tracking the deployment of a new server that will allocate bandwidth in a highly efficient manner.

We do not believe that this will entirely solve our issues, but we believe that it will somewhat alleviate the problem.

For the last 18 months, Alfred University has been working with ION (Independent Optical Network) which is currently building a state-wide network that will bring new and great connectivity to All of Western New York, including Alfred University. We anticipate that ION will be online and providing service to Alfred University sometime in December or January. This new connectivity will triple our current bandwidth and provide a much better environment for cost-effective broadband in the coming decades.

We appreciate your patience as we work through this challenge.

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Informational meeting on Istanbul trip Sept. 22

An informational meeting for those interested in attending "Istanbul: Crossroads of Civilization" will be held at 5:30 p.m. Thursday, Sept, 22, in Room 307, Olin.

Come join the faculty of Isik University for four weeks this summer, between July 2 and July 27, as we study Turkish history, culture, and politics in beautiful and fascinating Istanbul.

For more information contact: Prof. Laura Greyson **Greyson@alfred.edu**

Prof. Jeffrey Sluyter-Beltrao **JSluyter@alfred.edu**

Attachment: Istanbul 2012 poster

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

Give Blood Tuesday, September 13, 2011!

Sooner or later, there may come a time in which we will need blood. Why not donate on Sept. 13, any time from 10 a.m. until 4 p.m.? Your donation will take between an hour and 75 minutes.

This drive is sponsored by the Office of Residence Life. If you can't donate but wish to volunteer your time at this event, spaces are available in the Cantina and the Registration table. E-mail **porterbi@alfred.edu** for more information.

Link: Click here to make your appointment to save a life

Submitted by: Brenda Porter

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Dance Theater Auditions

If you want to DANCE in the AU Dance Theater concert this February, then come to the Dancer Auditions at 6 p.m. in Miller 300 Tuesday, Sept. 13.

You can audition for Guest Artist, Faculty, and/or student dance works. We are looking for many different types of performers. You do not need to have anything prepared, just bring your schedules.

Hope to see you there! If you have questions please e-mail Chase at angierc@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Chase Angier

back to top Send Email Reminder

The Kate Weare Dance Company

The Marlin and Ginger Miller Dance Residency Program will begin its season with the Kate Weare Company performing on Saturday, Sept. 17 at the new Miller Theater at 8 p.m.

Ms. Weare will also be teaching a master dance class on Friday, Sept. 16 that will be open to the public at 1 p.m. in Miller 300.

The Kate Weare Company is a New York-based contemporary dance group characterized by fierce physicality, thoughtfulness, and authenticity. To purchase tickets please e-mail **performs@alfred.edu** or call 871-2828.

Submitted by: Chase Angier

back to top Send Email Reminder

Want to volunteer.. .lead... be involved?

The Service & Leadership Fair will be held Thursday, 15 September from 11 a.m.-1 p.m. in the Knight Club, Powell Campus Center.

Representatives from Campus Programs and Community Organizations will be available to share volunteer and leadership opportunities with you.

There will also be a variety of door prizes!

Questions? Contact Jessica Jennings, Service Learning Coordinator, at servicelearning@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Jessica Jennings

back to top Send Email Reminder

Study Abroad Information Session

It is not too late to study abroad in Spring 2012!

The Office of International Programs will be holding a study abroad info session on Tuesday, Sept. 13 from 5-5:30 p.m. in Seidlin Room 016. If you need help beginning the application process or simply want more information about studying abroad, then stop by!

Questions? E-mail studyabroad@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Kimberly Rau

back to top Send Email Reminder

Cannon Event: Leave No Trace Hike

On Sept. 15, 2011 come join us for the Leave No Trace Hike. This experience is where you can learn the 7 tenets of leave no trace with RA Jon while experiencing the wilderness that surrounds Alfred.

The hike will focus on how to be safe and responsible when going on a trip in forests, etc. Please meet at Cannon @ 7p.m.

If you have any questions feel free to e-mail RA Jon at jmu1@alfred.edu

Link: Leave No Trace Hike Facebook Event

Submitted by: Jonathan Ugalde

back to top Send Email Reminder

Get Your AU Discount Card!

Have you heard about the new AU Discount card presented by SOMA-AMA? By purchasing one card for \$10 you can save money at Little Sicily, Alfred Pharmacy, The Jet, Terra Cotta, and Uncle Alfred's Sub Shop in Alfred. As well as Maurice's, Rancho Viejo Mexican Restaurant, and Cutting Crew in the Wegmans/Walmart plaza in Hornell.

You can use the discount card as much as you want until it expires in May 2012. SOMA will be selling the cards on the 2nd floor of Powell Friday Sept. 16 from 11 a.m.- 2 p.m. E-mail **SOMA@alfred.edu** for more info or if you would like to purchase a Discount card at a different time.

Submitted by: Jessica Seyfried

back to top Send Email Reminder

HON 131 Still Needs Your Bottles!

Honors 131- the history and science of Alcohol still needs clean 750 ML wine bottles and now also needs CAPPED (not twist off) CLEAN beer bottles! Contact Romanchock at **romanchcockc@alfred.edu** to arrange a pick-up.

Submitted by: Christopher Romanchock

back to top Send Email Reminder

Enter to Win a \$50 Gift Card to the Bookstore!

Did you have an internship or job this summer? If so, the Career Development Center wants to know about it. Please fill out the survey at http://www.alfred.edu/cdc.... By filling out the survey, you will be entered into a drawing for a \$50.00 gift card to the bookstore. You can also find the survey on the CDC Web site under "Quick Links."

Link: Internship Survey

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Soundings: Create Online Surveys

Members of the AU community have access to Soundings, an online survey tool. Similar to Surveymonkey, Soundings can be used for surveys, voting, and forms. This tool is free to use.

For more information, please visit the Soundings Documentation page. To obtain a Soundings account, you will need to fill out the Soundings Request Form.

If you would like to request training, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363 or via e-mail.

Link: Soundings Information

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

NY Times Newspaper Subscription Now Available

Stop by the AU Bookstore to subscribe to the NY Times newspaper. Get the paper daily M-F, pick up at the bookstore after 2 p.m.

The price for the semester is \$32 or \$66 for the academic year. When you purchase the subscription

you also gain access to the full version online. This online version will carry you through the summer so you can always have access to the NY Times year round.

Newspaper started 9/6/11.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Name the New Student Gallery!

There is a new student gallery in the McGhee Pavilion. It has thousands of square feet but no name.

The student board members in charge of the gallery are asking everyone to submit a potential name for the gallery.

You can submit a name to us by placing it in the submissions box located next to the Moka Joka coffee shop in Harder Hall. The box will be there until the 14th of September so hurry and get your submissions in.

You can submit as many names as you like, just in case you were wondering.

Submitted by: Kevin Carr

back to top Send Email Reminder

Get a Yearbook!

Are you interested in having a 2010 or 2011 Yearbook? For only \$5 you can have a copy of one of these past issues! Please e-mail **kanakadea@alfred.edu** if you would like one.

Submitted by: Jessica Repanes

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU ITS Helpdesk Fall 2011 Prize Winners

ITS Helpdesk has chosen the following names in our Fall 2011 "Win A Prize" drawing:

Brittany Rea (bjr9) - Grand Prize of an 8GB iPod Touch

Stephen Livoti (srl3) - 4GB Sansa Clip MP3 Player

Josh Vredenburg (jwv2) - 4GB Sansa Clip MP3 Player

Benjamin Cassick (bdc13) - 4GB Sansa Clip MP3 Player

Artemas Steere (ags9) -4GB Sansa Clip MP3 Player

We ask that the winners stop down to the ITS Helpdesk, located in the lower level of Herrick Library (along with your Student ID), and pick up your prize. Congratulations!

Submitted by: Candy Brundu-O'Brien

back to top Send Email Reminder

Classic Movie: 'Twelve O'Clock High(1949)

Tuesday, Sept. 13 at 6:45 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

This taut WWII story of American fighter pilots in England is considered a classic. Actors include Gregory Peck, Dean Jagger, Gary Merrill, and Hugh Marlow. Jagger won an Oscar for his supporting role in the film.

This library-sponsored movie is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews